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Gardeners worked a total of 100 hours in November, with a year-to-date total of 1908 hours. The 
daily sign-up calendar will be used throughout the winter. Weekend workdays will not be 
scheduled in December. Planning has started for a spring plant sale. The next meeting is 
scheduled for January 6, 2025 at 1 :30 pm in the Municipal building. Guests are always welcome. 

CAC- Councilwoman Maurer 

Councilwoman Maurer presented the following report from the CAC December meeting .. 
If you are enjoying the Christmas lights at town entrance, thank the CAC members and citizens 
who created them in the CAC workshops. Nominations for the third annual Christmas Festive 
Award began on Dec 5. Winners will be announced on December 20. In conjunction with Parks 
& Rec, there will be a Tinsel Train comprised of golf carts and a shuttle bus for community 
members who want to view the nominated and other decorated homes in River Bend. If you don't 
have a golf cart and want to ride on the shuttle, be sure to sign up. Seats will go fast. Check the 
CAC or Parks Facebook pages for more information. The CAC has some exciting plans for 2025. 
Watch for announcements on their Facebook page and in the town's weekly e-news. They are 
still looking for board members. Please consider applying to this active and creative advisory 
board. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 15, 2025. The new liaison will be 
Councilwoman Benton. 

At this time Councilwoman Maurer thanked the town council, employees, volunteers, town 
residents and the CAC advisory board for their support throughout her term as councilwoman. 
Mayor Pro Tern Sheffield thanked Councilwoman Maurer for her willingness to serve the town 
over the years. 

FINANCE - Councilman Leonard

Financial Report - Finance Director, Mandy Gilbert, presented the financial statement for the 
month of November to the Council. She stated the total of the Town's Cash and Investments as 
of November 30, 2024, were $2,538,429 and Ad Valorem Tax Collections for FY24-25 
were $182,545 and Vehicle Ad Valorem Tax Collections were $34,059. 

ENVIRONMENTAL AND WATERWAYS ADVISORY BOARD- Councilman Leonard 

Councilman Leonard provided the following report from the EWAB November meeting: 
Vice Chairman Ackiss called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. There was a quorum of members 
present. There were no visitors. The minutes for the October 2024 meeting were approved. 
Councilman Leonard gave a council update and answered members questions. Old Business: 
NNO went well several visitors to the table. Weeds from the walking trail have been cleaned up. 
Still work to provide fishing line recycling containers. New Business: There was no new business, 
Volunteer Hours: 8 The next meeting will be on January 6th 

, 2025 at 7 PM in the small conference 
room in the municipal building. The public is welcome to attend. The meeting adjourned at 7:27 
PM. 

ADJOURNMENT SINE DIE 

There being no further business, Councilman Leonard moved to adjourn sine die. The meeting 
adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 


















